Public Involvement Notice

Improvements to CTH E at Marsh Creek

Planned improvements for CTH E in the Town of Janesville, Rock County, are scheduled to be discussed in a short video presentation available for viewing on the Rock County website, or a copy of the video can be obtained from the individuals below. Materials will be available beginning Monday, February 1, 2021.

The CTH E project involves improvements to the roadway and bridge at the crossing of Marsh Creek between the City of Janesville and US 14. The proposed improvement will include the removal of the existing bridge and construction of a new single-span concrete bridge. The 430-foot long project will include replacement of the bridge at the existing location and approximately 50 feet of roadway approaches and approximately 260 feet of shoulders.

During construction of the project, the bridge will be closed to traffic. Traffic will follow the posted detour route around the project via Memorial Drive (County A), N Parker Drive (US 51) and US 14. Construction is scheduled to take place during the summer/fall of 2023. The exact timeframe will be determined by the contractor based on their availability.

No real estate acquisitions are anticipated for this project.

Individuals are encouraged to contribute comments about the bridge project by Friday, March 5, 2021 by contacting the following individuals:

Duane Jorgenson, Public Works Director Rock County 3715 N Newville Road Janesville, WI 53545 608.757.5450 608.443.1239 highway @co.rock.wi.us

Cory Inman, Project Manager EMCS, Inc.
1600 Aspen Commons, Suite 230 Middleton, WI 53562
608-665-9819 cinman@emcsinc.com





